March 11, 2023

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

## Minutes of the March 8, 2023 Meeting

The March meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held Mach 8, 2023 at Chili's Restaurant 7001 West 119th St; Overland Park, Kansas. Dave Buell, former chapter vice chairman, was in charge. There were 5 in attendance.

Buell called the meeting to order at 12:45 PM. He asked secretary Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the February meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Chriss Scherer and the second by Robin Cross. The motion carried by acclimation.

John Gray, chapter program chairman, reminded us that in May the Next Big Thing Road Tour will return to Kansas City. The location, as in the past, will be in the parking lot at Audacy.

Chriss Scherer again mentioned that the dates for chapter certification exams are August 4-14 and the application deadline is April 21<sup>st</sup>. Also, the drive for new members is underway through May 31<sup>st</sup>. Each new member you sponsor will earn you \$5 off your 2024 membership renewal up to \$25. Furthermore, there are other prizes you can win so check out the New Member Drive on the National SBE website. Finally, the upcoming NAB convention is April 15-19 in Las Vegas.

There were no other committee reports.

There was a short discussion about a scams that was addressed to several chapter members through the chapter's web site. The discussion continued after the meeting was adjourned.

The motion to adjourn was by John and the second by Robin.

There was no program but a lively discussion of various engineering topics.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary/Treasurer